BOOSTER CLUB MEETING MINUTES - Wednesday, January 5, 2011

Jammi Welter called the meeting to order and lead the prayer at 6:35 pm in the DB library.

Present for the meeting: Karen Paulsen, Dawn McMahon, Trudy Breitbach, Jammi Welter, Stephanie Gardner, Trina Becker, Connie Mangrich, Corey Carlson, and Kim Rottinghaus.

Minutes from the December meeting were read and approved by Trudy Breitbach and seconded by Trina Becker.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Finance

Net worth @ \$93,400. Received a check from scrap metal drive for \$4,900. Golf Outing – no additional money received from sponsors. Current profit is @ \$8,800 and could be a few outstanding sponsorships yet. Concessions YTD profit @ \$1,750. Merchandise YTD profit @ \$5,000.

Merchandise and Apparel

Stephanie and Corey Carlson working on a design for baseball for next year. Working on artwork for state wrestling shirts with Gregg's Sporting Goods. Order forms will go out early Feb and will be due before districts. We will note on the order form that orders will be accepted after districts (as long as there is a minimum of 24) but will not be guaranteed to be delivered before state tournament. IC DONS Athletics orders were returned – only received 15 orders so we did not place that order.

Margaret Klein has an upright freezer to donate to the BC and would like to have it picked up before Jan 18th. Jammi will work with Stephanie to get this picked up.

FUNDRAISING

PEE WEE Wrestling Tournament

Jammi is working on plans for concessions for this tournament on Jan 29th. We will plan to use both the band room and concession stand to spread out the crowd. Kim will check on using the band room. Trudy will order more taco meat so we have some for the VB tournament.

Cedar Valley Classic VB Touranment

38 teams registered so far, still available spots. Patty Rhoads suggested that next year we hold the tournament at DB (using both gyms) and split the days holding one tournament on Sat and a different tournament on Sun so it's not a two day tournament for any team. This may help in getting more teams to participate if they don't have the two day expense. We could host 16 teams each day charging \$100/day to each team.

Jammi contacted Chris at UNI and also the health dept to discuss the special food handling license we need for the concessions for this tournament. We will apply for this license and pay \$33.50 for the license and someone will come to the site and inspect things but will also give us direction prior to the tournament on what we need to do.

OLD BUSINESS

Items for new concession stand in new building

Popcorn machine is in and Jammi will get that picked up at Wilson Restaurant Supply.

Recycling/Scrap Metal Dumpster

Jammi talked to the city about a dumpster by the city ball diamonds and it was denied. The city does not plow snow there in the winter. Maybe in the future there will be a location on school property to put another scrap metal dumpster somewhere.

NEW BUSINESS

Trainer

The BC was asked to cover the expense for a trainer to be at all home events (wrestling and basketball for now). The officers voted in December and agreed to cover this expense - \$500 for the winter season. In the future, this will be added to the activity budget. The trainer will work with the kids as part of an internship project, supervised by Jane Becker. Thank you to Rose Weber for helping set this up.

Drama Department

We need a new light board and sound board. The light board isn't able to be fixed and a new one costs @ \$650. The sound board isn't working and we need to find someone to look at it and determine what is needed. These items are used to operate the stage for all events. There will be a spring musical and they need these before April 1st. Karen Paulsen suggested we check with UNI about borrowing equipment needed while we investigate what's needed to replace these two items and make sure we make an educated decision to replace these and take care of what we need. If it's a lot then we'll budget for that for next year and take care of everything that is needed for the stage. Jane will work on getting two bids and determine what is needed. Karen Paulsen will check with UNI. It was also suggested we contact the Waterloo Community Playhouse to see if we could perform this at the playhouse?

Dinner theatre – the Booster Club will put on some sort of dinner or dessert option for the musical and will also open the concession stand for these performances.

Meeting adjourned at 7:15 pm.

NEXT MEETING WILL BE FEBRUARY 2, 2011 AT 6:30PM IN THE DB LIBRARY.

Respectfully submitted by Kim Rottinghaus